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Nature Based Playground 

We sent out a Connect notice on Tuesday informing the school community of the 

commencement of our Nature Based Playground. We believe this will be a        

wonderful addition to the fabric of the school.  

 

I just wanted to reiterate the outstanding contribution of the P&C in supporting this 

project. With the continued support of the P&C we hope to complete stage one this 

year and stages two and three over the coming years.  

 

So, wherever possible, get involved with the P&C and support fundraising efforts.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Parent information evening 

Thank you to everyone that responded to the survey asking for feedback on the 

parent information evening. We will now use this information to see if we can do 

things better. We will also discuss the feedback at the Board meeting in term 2.  
 

 

Assemblies 

We are looking forward to our school assemblies again this year. Our first assembly 

will be conducted by the year 5/6 class on March 7. Character Strengths              

certificates will be presented at all assemblies. 

http://www.marmionprimary.com
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Reading Dogs 

The program is up and running. All parents and students are welcome to come to the 

library every Tuesday and Thursday morning at 8:25am and meet our wonderful  

reading dogs, listen to a story and then stay and share books. Our reading dogs this 

year are Peppa, Lucky, Otis and Bear. See you there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you event 

Frau Valli and Mrs Mason attended the "Thank You Event" 

held at Anzac House by the Honorary Consul of the Federal 

Republic of Germany Dr Gabriele Maluga. It was an            

opportunity to thank German teachers and administration 

for their support of German in schools. It was a            

acknowledgement of the terrific job Frau Valli does in   

teaching German at Marmion 

  

 
Character Strengths 

At the commencement of every year, we always have a strong focus on manners. 

One of the most important jobs we have as parents and teachers is to help children 

develop social skills, show them how to interact in a polite manner with people, and 

teach them to treat others with respect. Displaying good manners is a vital part of life. 

Children who are polite, well spoken, and attentive to others find it easier to get 

along with their peers and make a positive impression on the adults in their lives. So, 

take the time to work on things like please, thank you and how we acknowledge  

others using simple greetings. Unfortunately, manners can become the casualty of 

our busy lives.  
 
 

Dog issues 

As you walk through the school if you see any dog poo, please let us know. Simply  

report it to the office and we will ensure it is cleaned up. 

Also, just a reminder that we cannot have dogs on the school 

grounds during working hours. We have two exceptions which is 

the reading dogs on Tuesday and Thursday and a therapy 

dog which is currently undergoing training. 

We appreciate your cooperation. 
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MSN messaging 
 

Marmion Primary has implemented a new system that will use mobile phone Short   

Message Service (SMS) to send text messages to parents/guardians/caregivers to notify 

them of an unexplained absence or late arrival of their child. SMS may also be used to 

provide information to parents such as emergency/unplanned events such as school 

closures. 

 

Parents will be informed by SMS to their mobile phone each time their child is absent 

and an explanation has not already been provided to the school. If your child is absent 

and a reason has been provided before the time the SMS is due to be sent, you will not 

receive a text message. 

 

Marmion Primary is introducing SMS communications to build on existing attendance 

procedures and to ensure that parents are notified as soon as possible if their child is 

absent from school without an explanation. This system has been shown to assist in 

making schools (and parents) more aware of where students are and improve student 

attendance. These factors will enhance learning  

opportunities for all students and contribute to their safety. 

 
ADVANTAGES OF USING SMS TO COMMUNICATE TO PARENTS 

 
 

It takes a long time for school staff to individually make phone calls to each parent. By 

using  SMS schools can get important messages to parents faster and can send a    

message to one or more people instantly. Parents can also use this system to notify the 

school of their child/ren’s absence to avoid receiving a text message. The school can 

be contacted by SMS 24/7. 

 
 

It can be expensive, from a monetary and time perspective, for school staff to individu-

ally  phone large numbers of parents regarding student absences. SMS communication 

to parents  will be less expensive for the school and for parents replying via SMS. It also 

removes the need for parents to wait in telephone queues to provide an explanation 

for a student absence.  

The requirement for the school to issue absentee follow-up letters will also decrease. 

 
 

If there is an emergency situation that requires rapid communication to parents this 

can be achieved using SMS. This communication would not usually be possible without 

the use of SMS. 
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS ABOUT SMS COMMUNICATIONS 
 

As a parent, what do I need to do? 

You will be notified when the school is going to commence the use of SMS. If you know 

your child is going to be absent, please call the school well before the set SMS sending 

time which will be 10am every day. If you do not contact the school, the SMS system will 

automatically send you a text message advising you that your child is not at school. 
 

If you do not wish to receive SMS communication regarding student unexplained        

absences, please contact  the school to discuss other options for receiving this             

information. 
 

How do I reply to an SMS message from the school? 

When you receive an SMS about an absence, reply to the number and make sure that 

the text includes the student name, date of absence and reason for absence. Do not 

call the number as it is an automated system, using a virtual number which is not 

manned by a person. 

Sample SMS Reply Message: Jane Citizen, 11 Feb, sick 
 

What will it cost me? 

Standard SMS charges apply, depending on your mobile phone carrier and plan. The 

cost of an SMS is usually cheaper than a local telephone call.  
 

What if my mobile number changes? 

Please notify the school immediately if your mobile number changes. 
 

What if I don’t have a mobile phone but I still want to receive messages/information 

about my child? 

Please contact the school to discuss the available options for receiving messages/

information. 
 

What if I decide that I don’t want to receive the messages anymore? 

Please contact the school to discuss the available options for receiving information. 
 

What if there is a custodial order preventing contact?  

The parent/guardian with legal custody of the child must provide evidence to the 

school in the form of a  court order for the school to legally deny a parent/guardian ac-

cess to any information about their child. 
 

What are the requirements for notification of student absences? 

It is a legal requirement that parents contact the school regarding any student absenc-

es or reasons for  lateness. If an explanation for the absence has been provided prior to 

9:45 each morning, then parents will not receive an SMS. 
 

Parents need to be aware that this system is an additional absence follow up service 

only. There will be times when parents may not receive a text message due to technical 

issues. In cases where you are concerned about your child’s attendance, please con-

tact the school directly on 9492 2300. 
 

If you have any other questions regarding the SMS Communications plan for Marmion 

Primary, please call 9492 2300 and Front Office for more information. 
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Split classes 

 

Sometimes parents’ express concerns when their child has been allocated to a split 

class and believe that it may be a disadvantage to their child. It is important that you, 

as parents, are aware that contrary to these beliefs there is no disadvantage to a stu-

dent being in a split class.  

 

Split classes are a practical response to the problem of uneven year level enrolments; 

for example, when there are too many students to form one ‘straight’ grade but not 

enough to form two. Combining students in this way is enables a solution that not only 

allows schools to ensure more consistent class sizes, but more easily match teachers to 

student need and maximise teacher funding and resources.  

 

In years gone by split classes were formed by placing talented students in the lower 

grade level with lower achievers in the higher grade. This concept has long been 

abandoned. All classes are formed by teacher  placing students with a range of infor-

mation such as social cohesion, academic variations, gender balance and individual 

student needs.  

 

A split grade class has no extra variation in the needs of learners than a straight grade. 

In fact, it is often a smaller variation in the split class. Each year the curriculum builds on 

the curriculum from the year    before so, in order to cater for the different needs of stu-

dents, teachers are consistently teaching above and below that year’s curriculum re-

quirements. Teachers must adapt the curriculum to suit the needs of individual learners 

within the classroom.  

 

Experts agree the most important factor in determining how well a student does is the 

quality of the teacher and providing a ‘differentiated’ curriculum that caters to all chil-

dren as individuals, according to their needs. Differentiation describes a concept be-

ing taught universally to all students within a class and creating related tasks at varying 

levels of complexity. When differentiating instruction in this way, teachers are providing 

for the needs of students at multiple levels of understanding at the same time which in 

turn allows students to see clearly not only where they are at, but where they are go-

ing. Differentiation occurs in every classroom at Marmion Primary School and children 

are taught in accordance with their individual learning needs. 

 

What about socially? Children benefit enormously from having friends outside of their 

year group. It allows them to develop a wider group of friends which gives them more 

options in the playground, greater connections across the school and can benefit 

them within the wider community. It helps them build social skills which has long term 

effects for building resiliency. 

 

Bill Boylan 

Principal 
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Daughters and Dads Cricket 

Term Three last year I participated with eleven other girls in the first Marmion Primary 

School Daughters and Dads cricket program. Six of this year’s Yr5 girls, me, Alex, Isla, 

Darcy, Ava H and Ruby C, enjoyed the program enough to form our very own team. 

We are now two games away from finishing our first season and have been having so 

much fun. Last week we skipped training on Friday night to go see the Aussie women 

smash the South Africans at the WACA. It was so cool we even got to get                

autographs from the players. 

I loved participating in the Daughters and Dads cricket program and recommend it 

for other girls if they get the chance this year. Who knows we might even get another 

team going, go Bulldogs! 

Alice Malseed 
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Keep an eye on the calendar as it 
is updated regularly.  



P & C News 
 

P&C meeting Feb 12th 

Thanks to everyone who attended our first meeting of the year! The minutes will be sent 

out to all parents via connect next week, but in summary, we elected a fundraising  

coordinator and secretary (yay!) and voted to provide the school with $30,000 for the 

new nature playground, we’re so excited to see all the logs turning up! It’s thanks to all 

the amazing Marmion PS parents and supporters that we are able to support the 

school in this way, and we’re very grateful for call the contributions that people have 

made over the last year. 

We also wanted to do a huge shout out to the amazing uniform shop team, led by the 

unstoppable Tenielle and Tracey. As with the beginning of every year, there was a 

huge rush for uniforms over the first few weeks when we all realised how much our kids 

had grown, and you managed all the rush with a smile and a big stack of bright yellow 

shirts! 

Our next P&C meeting will be on the 22nd of April, but if you want to raise anything  

before then, just get in touch with any of the team. 

 
Meet the P&C executive for 2024 

Jack Whitcombe (president), Lizzy Lowe (VP), Caroline Godfrey (Secretary), Pip Fenton 

(Communications), Jen Wischhausen (Treasurer), Candice Hannaford (Fundraising), 

Tenielle Higham (Uniform shop), Amy Aldous and Kate Buchan (Executive members). 

Huge thanks to Caroline and Candice for stepping up to fill the secretary and        

fundraising roles, we literally wouldn’t be able to have a P&C without you. Both roles 

are temporary, and we would love to have them filled by someone on a longer term. 

So, if you have an interest in either role it would be great to take the opportunity to 

learn from Caroline or Candice while they are acting in the roles. 

Technology fund 

The generous contributions made into the technology fund mean that we now have 

iPads for kids in every classroom and we have been able to replace a lot of the     

ageing infrastructure in the school. This offers our kids the best access to educational 

technology without the need for a bring your own device policy and both the P&C 

and the school are very grateful for the support received from parents each year. 
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2024 Parent class reps 

Thank you to all the parents who signed up to be class reps this year. The role of the 

reps is to pass information from the teacher to the parents, help remind about events 

and (if time and energy permit) encourage a few social gatherings over the year. We 

really appreciate the effort that you put in to keep us updated and connected! 

There are a few different ways that the reps can choose to contact the parents in their 

class, but most have a facebook group, so keep an eye out for your group if you have-

n’t yet joined. The reps will also be provided with a list of parent emails from the school, 

so you may hear from them that way. 

If you are in a class and can’t get in touch with your rep, pop the P&C an email and 

we’ll chase it up. 

 

Friday Icecreams 
Last year the kids LOVED ice-cream Fridays, and the Marmion P&C are excited to con-

tinue the tradition this year. To do this, we need two volunteers per class each week to 

open up the canteen and sell the icecreams and icypoles to the kids (trust us, it's great 

fun and one of the only volunteer roles the kids actually appreciate) 

Ice creams are $2, icy poles are $1 or half for 50c and all baked/donated goodies are 

only $1. 

 

Year 1-6 can go up to the canteen window however Pre-Primaries are able to bring in 

$1 for an icy pole that their teacher will hand out at lunch time. 

We've allocated each week to a different class, so check your diary and pop in your 

availability here: signup.com/go/wFcAJmO 

 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up so far, we really appreciate your time!! If you 

can't make it the week your class is allocated, no problems, sign up for another week! 

We'd love the help any week, anyhow. 

 

If you have time and can contribute, we'd love it if anyone on their class day or any Fri-

day, could bring some extra treats along to sell. The kids love anything from chunks of 

watermelon to cupcakes, slices, cookies and more. Don't have time to bake?!? Just 

drop in a box of ice creams or icy poles, any kind will do. But NO NUTS please. 

All money raised goes to our P&C to continue to support your children at our wonderful 

school. 
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Lunch Orders 
Lunch ordering is back for 2024 via the Duncraig High School canteen. 

 

Delivery is available for our school at lunchtime on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  

Download the Flexi schools app to see the menu and select your favourites! 

 

Orders close at 8am on the day of delivery. 
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Evening on the Oval 
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Uniform Shop 

Our onsite uniform shop (located on the verandah near LA14) is open on 

Wednesdays from 8:30-9:15am. Orders through Qkr! can be picked up 

from the uniform shop during these hours or delivered to the classroom. 

 

We are currently sold out of Size 4 and Size 6 yellow polos with further stock 

arriving at the end of March/April. 

 

Further stock of shorts and dresses will be arriving in 2-3 weeks 

 

Second hand donations - No more than two stains. A general rule of 

thumb, 'If you saw it on the rack, would you buy it'. If no, don't donate it. 

We do not accept hat or non current uniform donations. 

 

If you need to contact the uniform shop please 

email : marmionuniformshop@gmail.com 

 
Stationery Recycling 

If you find yourselves with extra stationery - used or near new - our senior 

school Eco Commandos would love it if you donated it to the collection 

boxes located  either outside the library or in the Uniform shop during 

opening hours 

 
Thank you for supporting the Eco Commando program and for recycling. 

 

mailto:marmionuniformshop@gmail.com


 

For Sale:  

 

Brand new HP laptop carry bags still in their original 

packaging. No longer required by the school, available 

for you to purchase for $5 on Qkr! Delivery to your   

classroom. Perfect for music books or high school       

laptop.  
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USEFUL CONTACTS 
New School Phone number:  9492 2300 

 

Absentees 

Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Holiday Absent Requests 

bill.boylan@education.wa.edu.au 

 

Marmion Dental: 9447 1275 
 

School Security: 9264 4771 

 

School Times 
 
Start of Day: 8:50am 

Lunch: 10:50am - 11:30am 

Recess: 1:20pm - 1:40pm 

Well being time: 1:40 – 

2:05pm 

End of Day: 3.00pm 

Term Dates 2024 
 
Term 1: 31 Jan - 28 Mar 

Term 2: 15 April - 28  June 

Term 3: 15 July-20 September 

Term 4: 7 October–13 

December 
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Please remember to advise the school when your child is absent   

either by phoning the school on 9492 2300 or sending an email and 

advising the reason for the absence so we can code it correctly in 

lesson attendance.   

 

For all general absentees such as illness, specialist appointments: 
Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

mailto:Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Ian.herbert@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Marmion.ps@education.wa.edu.au

